[bookmark: _GoBack]At the sitting held on 17 December 2013, the Committee on the Diaspora and Serbs in the Region of the National Assembly of the Republic of Serbia (hereinafter the Committee) adopted the following:

					CONCLUSIONS 

1. The Committee deems the relations between the Republic of Slovenia and the Republic of Serbia good at the political and economic level, fully supports their continuous upward trend and is grateful to the Republic of Slovenia for sharing its experience and supporting Serbia on the road to European integration; 

2. The Committee appreciates the decision of the authorities of the Republic of Serbia to grant the status of national minority to the Slovenian community in Serbia and enable it to exercise its rights in accordance with the highest European standards in the area;

3. The Committee asks the relevant authorities of the Republic of Slovenia to make the necessary amendments to the Constitution and law andgrant the status of national minority to the Serbian community which will guarantee it the right to be represented in the Parliament, be educated and informed in the mother tongue and secure regular funding for its activities aimed at integration and preservation of national identity. Serbs are the second largest nationality in the Republic of Slovenia and make up 2% of its population;

4. The Committee believes that Serbs in Slovenia are an autochthonous people living on the territory of what is now the Republic of Slovenia for more than three centuries in continuity and it endorses their legitimate requests to be granted the same rights recognized to autochthonous minorities – the Italian and Hungarian national minority;

5. The Committee commends the decisions of the Government and Parliament of the Republic of Slovenia who are addressing the problem of the citizens who have, by the decision of the Ministry of Interior, been erased from the Permanent Residence Register and asks the Parliament and Government of the Republic of Slovenia to resolve the problem i.e. make sure that the persons whose basic human rights have been denied due to illegitimate decisions have those rights reinstated and guaranteed and that they be compensated for the damages done to them;

6. The Committee asks the Serbian umbrella organisations, alliances, clubs and associations in the Republic of Slovenia to work in unity on preserving the national identity and achieve its legitimate rights especially when acting toward their home country of the Republic of Slovenia and the mother country of the Republic of Serbia;

7. The Committee asks the authorities of the Republic of Serbia to take more active part in addressing the problems of Serbs in Slovenia, to make them the topic of conversation between official representatives of Ljubljana and Belgrade, to offer them more support in their legitimate demands of the authorities of the Republic of Slovenia and, when needed, to inform international institutions and organisations of it and offer more regular financial support to the educational, cultural and informative activities of the Serbian community in Slovenia. The Committee considers it necessary that the representatives of the Government of the Republic of Serbia, when visiting Slovenia, meet with representatives of the Serbian community in the state, and asks them to do so in future.
